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Graduates of secondary school No. 55 under the Department
of Public Education of Ortachirchik district visited our institute
On April 24, 2021, the director of School No. 55 and 25 graduates of this school visited TIIAME. They were
greeted at the main entrance of the institute by the dean of the HTC faculty, prof. B.B Hasanov, professors
and teachers of the department "Theoretical and structural mechanics".

After that, there was organized a meeting in the Conference Hall, located in B block of the institute, in
order to acquaint the graduates with the institute. Vice-Rector for Research and Innovation T.Z Sultanov,
Director of the Institute of Mechanics and Seismic Strength of Structures named after M.T Urozbaev of the
Academy of Sciences of the Republic of Uzbekistan, prof. K.S.Sultanov, Dean of GTQ faculty prof. B.B
Hasanov, First Deputy Head of the Scientific and Educational Complex of the First President of the Republic
of Uzbekistan Islam Karimov and others attended at the meeting. A.Ishmatov, professors and teachers of
"Theoretical and structural mechanics" department and 1st year students of "Mechanics and Mathematical
Modeling" faculty also participated at the meeting.

Firstly, docent of the department. Sh.Khudoynazarov introduced the guests to the participants of the event
and gave the  floor  to  Prof.  B.B.  Hasanov.  After  that  was  shown a  short  video about  the  activities  of  the
institute.  Vice-Rector  for  Research and Innovation of  the Institute prof.  T.Z Sultanov acquainted the
graduates with the structure of the institute, faculties, directions, trained specialists and their areas of
activity.

He also spoke about the conditions created for students at the institute, in particular, student dormitory,
conditions and opportunities for effective and meaningful leisure of students, sports complex, the Palace of
Culture of the institute, various clubs operating here.

 

 Docent K.Khusanov spoke about the subject area of engineering, "Theoretical Mechanics" and its role in
the training of engineers. Moreover, active first-year students of "Mechanics and Mathematical Modeling"
shared  their  views  on  high  school  education,  how  this  institute  differs  from  other  institutions  and  what
knowledge they have accepted since they started the study. At the end of the event "Theoretical and
Structural Mechanics" department presented their souvenirs to the guests.

At  the next  stage of  the visit,  the graduates went to the Department of  Theoretical  and Structural
Mechanics. There, assistant teachers of the department S.Khamidov and K.Turajonov gave master classes
in mathematics and physics to school graduates. After that, the guests were introduced to the territory of
the institute, accompanied by the dean of the faculty and members of the department. They visited
educational buildings, a youth park named after the hero and people's poet of Uzbekistan Abdulla Aripov, a
sports complex, training laboratories, lecture halls. Finally, the graduates visited the Museum of Hero of
Uzbekistan and People's Poet Abdulla Aripov, which was organized in the building of the Information Center
of the Institute. At the end of the visit, the guests photographed in front of the administration building.
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